
  
 

HARWICH RECREATION & YOUTH COMMISSION MEETING  
Tuesday, October 13th, 2020 at 5:30pm  

GoToMeeting Credentials - Please join my meeting from your computer or tablet.  

https://global.gotomeeting.com/join/147258293  
 

You can also dial in using your phone.  United States: +1 (646) 749-3122  
Access Code: 147-258-293  

 

AGENDA* 
 

1. CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENT  

Pursuant to Governor Baker’s March 12, 2020 Order Suspending Certain Provisions of the Open 

Meeting Law, G.L. c. 30A, §18, and the Governor’s March 15, 2020 Order imposing strict limitations on 

the number of people that may gather in one place, this meeting of the TOWN OF HARWICH 

Recreation & Youth Commission is being conducted via remote participation. NO IN-PERSON 

ATTENDANCE OF MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC WILL BE PERMITTED, but every effort will be made 

to ensure that the public can adequately access the proceedings as provided for in the Order. 

 A reminder that persons who would like to listen to or view this meeting while in progress may do 

so by Channel 18 simulcast http://harwich18.dyndns.org/cablecast/public/Live.aspx?ChannelID=1

   or 

 If despite our best efforts, we are not able to provide for real-time access, and we will post a 

record of this meeting on the city/town’s website as soon as we are able. 

 

2. PUBLIC COMMENTS 
 

3. PUBLIC PRESENTATIONS  

 Michael Lach and Tom Evans of Harwich Conservation Trust Seeking support and 
sponsorship on a CPC Article request. 

 

4. RECREATION AND MAINTENANCE MATTERS 

 Approval of Minutes from 9/8/20. 

 Director’s Report 

 Property Maintenance Report 

 Budget Reports 

 Chairman’s Report 

 Liaison Reports 
o Community Preservation Committee  

 

5. MISC CORRESPONDENCE:  

 Email from Mike Hays, Harwich Town Band 

  

6. OLD BUSINESS:   

 2020 CPC Project Submissions  

 Harwich Conservation Trust  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

7. NEW BUSINESS:   

 Next regular meeting to be posted for Tuesday October 27th, 2020, at 5:30 pm. 
        

8. OPEN SESSION** 
 

9. ADJOURN MEETING 
 

 
         Lee Ames   Date:   9/16/20      

Authorized Posting Officer  
    Posted by:       
                Town Clerk 

 
 

*Pursuant to Governor Baker’s March 12, 2020 Order Suspending Certain Provisions of the Open Meeting Law, 

G.L. c. 30A, §18, and the Governor’s March 15, 2020 Order imposing strict limitation on the number of people that 

may gather in one place, this meeting of the Town of Harwich Recreation and Youth Commission will be 

conducted via remote participation to the greatest extent possible. Specific information and the general guidelines 

for remote participation by members of the public and/or parties with a right and/or requirement to attend this 

meeting can be found on the Town of Harwich website, at www.harwich-ma.gov.  For this meeting, members of the 

public who wish to watch the meeting may do so in the following manner on Channel 18 or by watching the 

simulcast at:  http://harwich18.dyndns.org/cablecast/public/Live.aspx?ChannelID=1      NO IN-PERSON 

ATTENDANCE OF MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC WILL BE PERMITTED, but every effort will be made to ensure 

that the public can adequately access the proceedings in real time, via technological means. In the event that we 

are unable to do so, despite best efforts, we will post on the Town of Harwich’s website an audio or video 

recording, transcript, or other comprehensive record of proceedings as soon as possible after the meeting. 
 

**Per the Attorney General’s Office: Boards/Commissions may hold an open session for topics not 
reasonably anticipated by the Chair 48 hours in advance of the meeting following “New Business” If you 
are deaf or hard of hearing or a person with a disability who requires an accommodation, contact the 
Selectmen’s Office at 508-430-7513. 

 











  
 

HARWICH   RECREATION   & YOUTH COMMISSION   MINUTES 

 
MEETING DATE, TIME, & PLACE: Tuesday Sept 8th, 2020 5:30 PM – Virtual Remote 

at GoToMeeting  
https://global.gotomeeting.com/join/997827245 

COMMISSION MEMBERS PRESENT:  John Mahan, David Nixon, Michael Hurley, Frank 

Crowley and Vahan Khachadoorian 

      
RECREATION STAFF PRESENT:   Eric Beebe and Lee Ames 

 

OTHERS PRESENT: None 

 
RECREATION AND MAINTENANCE MATTERS: 

 Approval of Minutes 11/26/19 and 1/28/20.  
A motion was made by Vahan Khachadoorian to approve the minutes of 11/26/19 as written; 

David Nixon seconded the motion. Vote is unanimous, 4 in favor, 0 against.   

 

A motion was made by Vahan Khachadoorian to approve the minutes of 1/28/20 as written; 

Michael Hurley seconded the motion. Vote is unanimous, 4 in favor, 0 against.   

 

Directors Report- Commission Meeting - 9/8/20, Virtual Meeting 

 Summer 2020 - We have had a good summer season so far considering the circumstances.  

We were not permitted to have our normal programming for playground camp, tennis lessons, 

swim lessons or kayak rentals but have had a full staff of beach personnel including lifeguards, 

gate attendants, beach supervisors, and corona virus compliance personnel.   

 Summer Financials - We are on pace to receive around $65,000 in daily pass revenue this 

season which will be down from the $77,000 last year.  This is still a good number considering 
we did not sell day passes at Pleasant Road Beach or Earle Road Beach this year due to 

parking restrictions.  We also had 1/3 of Red River Beach blocked off for much of the summer 

due to the piping plover presence.  From all accounts sticker sales are on par with previous 

years or slightly higher.   

 Fall 2020 - I will be meeting with the Health Department Director on Thursday August 20th to 

see what we will be allowed to do for fall programming this year.  I expect it to be very limited 

based on school restrictions and transportation restrictions.  I will update the commission 

further at the meeting.  Eric met with Megan Eldredge about fall programing. She said there 

can be no transportation of kids in the vans but can walk them to the Cultural Center. 

 Annual Town Meeting - Annual Town Meeting will be held September 26th and we will CPC 

articles for vote in meeting for funding. Whitehouse Field Lighting Project and the Brooks Park 

Fencing Project which were both approved by the Community Preservation Committee this 

past winter.  I met with a member of the Finance Committee to discuss our projects and what 
they entail.   

 Summer Beaches - I am trying to schedule an appointment with the Town Administrator to 

determine if he would like corona virus compliance personnel for the late summer season (post 

Labor Day) and if he would like gate attendants to charge parking admission for that part of the 

season to help supplement the financial loss of the past summer.  Eric said he has received no 

response from Administration about keeping beaches open through the end of September. 

 Field Use - We have had several organizations using our fields in the late summer.  We 

required permission from the Health Department from each organization as well as a detailed 

plan submitted for social distancing. 
 
















